
 

December 20, 2015 

ñ Luke 3: 1 -6 ñ 

St. Joseph the Worker 

Christmas Eve 

3:30pm Childrenõs Nativity 

4:00pm Youth Vigil Mass 

9:00pm Vigil Mass 

 

 

Holy Family 

Christmas Eve 

5:30pm Children's Nativity 

6:00pm Youth Vigil Mass 

*Make sure to get your free Christmas gift from us handed out after all                                                      

Christmas Eve and Christmas Day Masses at St. Joseph the Worker and Holy Family.  

Christmas Day 

9:30am Mass at SJW 



Weôre here to help support you on 
your faith journey, so you can find 
true peace, happiness, and purpose 
in life. If you would like to join one of 
our parishes, contact any staff 

member, and we will be honored to 
officially welcome you home! 

New-member registration forms are 
also available in the church 
entrances and on our website. 

Please contact Deacon John in the 
parish office to schedule the baptism 
and the baptism preparation class. 

 

Congratulations on your engagement! 
Please contact Fr. Reker at least 6 

months in advance to begin preparation.  

 

If you or a family member is homebound 
or in the hospital and would like a 
pastoral visit, please notify the office. 

 No, thatôs not a typo.  As we enter the last week of 
Advent and prepare for Christmas this Friday, we may want to 
approach the great feast from the perspective of Mary.  Todayôs 
gospel of the Visitation highlights the role of Mary in salvation 
history.  She is a wonderful example of one who said ñyesò to 
Godôs calling in her life.  Why not use our imagination in prayer to 
consider what Mary might have been thinking and experiencing 
as the miraculous birth of her child nears.  In addition to the 
words of Mary in todayôs gospel, what did Mary and Elizabeth 
discuss?  How did they mutually support each other as they tried 
to understand how God was at work in their lives?  The joyful mystery of the Visitation 
can be prayed in a meditative manner today to continue to reflect upon the event 
described in todayôs gospel.  As Christmas approaches, the joyful mystery of the 
Nativity can complement our prayer and reflection on the readings, prayers and hymns 
of Christmas.  During the Christmas Season, especially on the Feast of the Holy 
Family, the last two joyful mysteries ï the Presentation in the Temple and Finding 
Jesus in the Temple ï can guide us to a deeper appreciation of the Christmas mystery 
through the eyes and heart of Mary.   

 You may not realize that there are Marian prayers for different times of the 
liturgical year and the most fitting one for the Advent/Christmas Season is the ñLoving 
Mother of the Redeemerò (or Alma Redemptoris Mater) prayer: 

Loving mother of the Redeemer, 
gate of heaven, star of the sea, 

assist your people who have fallen yet strive to rise again. 
To the wonderment of nature you bore your Creator, 

Yet remained a virgin after as before. 
You who received Gabriel's joyful greeting, 

have pity on us poor sinners. 

What a fitting way to end your bedtime prayers! 

 This year marks the first time in 16 years that I have not celebrated the late 
Advent custom of the Posadas.  Much like the cr¯che or nativity scene was begun by 
St. Francis of Assisi to help people understand more deeply the birth of our Savior, the 
Posadas (Las Posadas in Spanish) is a Hispanic tradition to encourage believers to 
make room (a place or ñposadaò) for Mary, Joseph and their unborn Babe in their lives.  
From December 16

th
-24

th
, people gather inside and outside of the selected home to 

see if the hosts will open their doors to Joseph and his wife with child, Mary.  At first 
the people inside refuse to let them enter, using the familiar excuse that ñthere is no 
room in the inn.ò  Gradually, the words of the song lead to the realization of who these 
special guests are and they open wide the doors to have a joyful celebration, perhaps 
with hot chocolate, tamales and other treats.  Are we making room for Mary, Joseph 
and Jesus this Christmas? 

Sincerely in Christ, 

 

 

 Many people will have a better Christmas because of the SJW Knitting and Quilting Mission Groups.  Six boxes of handmade items 
were sent last week to Fr. Thomas Carroll's Pianist Mission School, in Martin, Kentucky. The children and adults will be warmer 
because of the following items donated: caps, scarves, shrugs, neck warmers, head bands, bed socks, baby sweaters, mittens, 

quilts of various sizes from large to baby bed, lap robes, pillows, and receiving blankets.  Blankets, an afghan,                                                 
towels toys, beanie babies, and toiletries were also sent. 

Sixty pounds of handmade items will be delivered to the White Earth Indian Reservation in northwestern Minnesota next week. 

On the local level during the year, lap robes, bags for walkers, and pillows were delivered to disabled parishioners; Disabled 
American Veterans in Mankato nursing homes; Veterans of Foreign Wars for VA hospitals; Hillcrest Health Care Center;                       

Ecumen Pathstone Living; Salvation Army; The Reach Drop-in-Center; Simon Ministry at St. John's; to                                                                              
Blue Earth County Child Crisis Center; and the Loyola-Fitzgerald Christmas baskets. 

May the 18 women putting their faith into action be blessed for sharing their time and talents! 

http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=8348



